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On the motion by Judge Bobbitt, second by Phillip Martin, the Court approved a $2,000

Legislative Sponsorship for Hunt County Days to be held March 6™ and 7™, 2001 in Austin, Texas.

On the motion by Phillip Martin, second by Allen Martin, the Court approved request of FEC
Electric to construct electrical power distribution facilities along and across CR 3217 in PCT 3 with the

usual stipulations.

On the motion by Green, second by Allen Martin, the Court approved request of Verizon
Communications to construct a communication line within the ROW of CR 2502 in Pct. 2 with the usual

stipulations.
On the motion by Allen Martin, second by Green, the Court approved request of Campbell WS
to install a water line along CR 4111 in Pct. 4 with the usual stipulations specifying no road boring.

‘Discuss and possibly take action on approval of final plat for Fox Creek Estates, Phase Il in Pct. 2:”

The Court agreed to place on OLD BUSINESS.

On the motion by Phillip Martin, second by Allen Martin, the Court approved request of Verizon
Communication to place a buried telephone cable along the ROW of CR 3133 in Pct. 3 with the usual

stipulations.

On the motion by Phillip Martin, second by Green, the Court approved grant of waiver on the

preliminary plat and approved the final plat for Patterson Place in Pct. 3 presented by Charlie Patterson.

On the motion by Thornton, second by Allen Martin, the court approved request of Aerie
Networks Inc. to place a fiber optics cable along CR 1140 and CR 1108 in Pct. 1 with the usual
stipulations which included an indemnity agreement signed by Gary Majors of Aerie Networks Inc.

‘Discuss and possibly take action on any items pertaining to the new jail.” Matt Muliken was
present advising the Court that this project is approaching completion. Currently, workers are applying
the final coat of paint inside and out, dropping ceilings and installing ceramic tile. Judge Bobbitt plans
to have tours for all the different entities who will be utilizing this facility, to allow them the opportunity
to see what we have invested in, before we occupy this space. The Grand Opening/Ribbon Cutting

Ceremony will be sometime in mid May.

).
The Court discussed the allotment letter received from the State concerning the Counties

acceptance of 3,980 cubic yards of RAP (road base rock) for use on County roads.










